
 

Sunday July 6th 2025 
 

OUR MISSION IS: “TO KNOW AND SHARE GOD’S LOVE”. 

KIA MAU, KIA URU TE AROHA O TE ATUA 

  Anglican I Methodist I Presbyterian 

  A very warm welcome is extended to our  

Holy Communion Service at 8.00am and our Services at 9.30am.  

Nau mai haere mai. Welcome  

 
 8.00am Service 
 Readings: Psalm 139: 1&2, 712 and John 15: 1-8 
 Preacher & Presider: Rev Gloria Zanders 
 Welcomer, Reader, Server: Jill Flint 
 Steward: Jenny Carden 
 
 9.30 am Worship Service 
 Worship Leader: Deacon Margaret Birtles 
 Steward: Dawn Smith 
 Welcomers: Jenny Marten & Marilyn Dunn 
 Musician: Christine Polglase 
 Readers: Keith & Jean Ross 
 Prayers: Keith & Jean Ross 
 Sound and Computer: John Neal 
 Children’s Church:  School holiday break 
 Morning Tea: Annette Wright, Kath Des Forges, Neil Colyer, Judi Roigard 
 
 Insight  - in the Lounge with Derek 
 

 10am Wed 9th July:  Rev Gloria Zanders 
 

 Lawns: Tim Cox 

 Sunday service online: 9.30am. Log back in if you get logged out please. 
 We are working on a new solution. 
 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09 

 Meeting ID: 398 418 4545 Passcode: 763250910 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09


 

Birthday wishes to Margaret Jones, Diet 

Jamieson, Rod McAlpine, Arya van den 

Berg, Murray White & Ian Bridge who 

have a birthday this week.  

Congratulations to Linda & Robert 

Myburgh who have a wedding 

anniversary this week and an extra 

special Congratulations to Peter & 

Mary West who are celebrating their 

65th Wedding Anniversary this week! 

Ma te Atua koutou e Manaaki.  

May God bless you all 

What’s on this week 
 

Sun 6 8.00am Worship Service 
  9.30am Worship Service 
  12.00pm Tita Joseph 
  4.30pm Ankur Narula  
 

Mon 7 9.30am Property Meeting 
  1.30pm Chair Yoga 
  1.30pm U3A Committee 
  7.00pm Toastmasters 
  7.00pm Indoor Bowling 
        

Tues 8 Hall Unavailable 
  9.30am Toy Library 
  10.00am seniornet 
         

Wed 9    Hall unavailable 
  10.00am Worship Service 
  10.30am Pilates 
    

Thur 10 Hall unavailable 
  9.00am Interactionz 
  9.30am Selwyn Centre 
         

Fri 11 Facility unavailable 
  8.00am Meditrain 
    

Sat 12 9.00am Patchwork & Quilting 
  9.30am Toy Library 
  3.30pm Tamil Society 
  4.00pm WSBST  
  6.30pm GPW   

Rosters for Sunday July 13th 
8.00am Service 
Preacher & Presider: Rev Peter Bargh 
Welcomer, Reader, Server: Bruce Smit 
Steward: Kem Gray 
9.30 am Worship Service 
Worship Leader: Rev Peter Bargh 
Steward: Annette Mudford 
Welcomers: Esther Odlum & Dawn Smith 
Musician: Paul Ellery & Derek Kingsbury 
Readers: Family 
Prayers: Family 
Sound and Computer: Erica Harris 
Children’s Church:  in Family Service 
Communion: Kelera Luvu, Warren Anderson, 
Peter Allan, Heather Kikkert, Ngaire 
Southon, Youth 
Morning Tea: Volunteer, Carol McKillop, 
Colleen O’Leary, Don Woolerton 
Insight  - in the Family Service 

10am Wed 16th July:  Rev Gloria Zanders 

Lawns: Blair & Jackson Bowcott 

 

 

 
Reflecting on School Holidays. 

Loving God, we hold in prayer all       
families travelling these school holidays. 

May their journeys be safe, their        
moments together joyful, and their   

spirits renewed. May each experience 
deepen connection, wonder, and care—
for one another, for creation, and for all 

they encounter along the way. 



 

 
Emergency Toiletry Packs 

For family of children admitted to the   Children’s 
Wards of Waikato Hospital in an emergency. 

 
If you have travel toiletries, clean small bags, or would 

like to donate new toothbrushes etc they will be  
appreciated. 

Items can be left at the church office or I’m happy to 
collect them. 

        Many thanks. Marilyn Dunn 
FREE Work is continuing on cutting 

out feathers and getting ready 
to create our church korowai. 
We have been thrilled by your 
response to this project. You 

will see it hung in the Worship 
Centre Foyer when complete. 

Help Needed 
For the September Messy 
Church we need the plastic lids 
off your milk bottles or similar 
size drink bottles. 
We also recycle the metal lids 
off glass drink bottles. 
Please bring these items  into 
the office or to church on a Sun-
day.  

Holiday Club 
was a great 
success. 
Both kids 
and leaders 
had a great 

time. Thankyou to everyone 
who provided food and/or re-
sources! 

Please see the noticeboard for information about a 

Scam Awareness event being hosted by Age Concern 

Waikato on August 7th 

Please see the link below to the Anglican Action      
Newsletter 

Justice Through Service  

Please see the link below to the Anglican Missions 
Newsletter 

God hasn't gone quiet in the chaos - neither should we.   

Operation Coverup 

Mission Without Borders have just picked up our 
knitting. Thank you to all the knitters for 13 blankets, 20 
beanies, scarf, hat, mittens and scarf set. We also gave 
stationery, toiletries and small knitted dolls. A big thank 
you to Glenise, who sewed the strips up, blanket 
stitched them, and looked after them until today. Now 
we start for next year? Elwyn Mayall 

Morning of Prayer & Reflection—11th July 

Step aside from our normal busyness and see what God 
is saying and doing in our lives. 

Facilitator: Jan Sampson 

Time: 9.30am—12pm 

Venue: St James, 82 Nixon St, Hamilton East 

Cost: $10 appreciated 

BYO journal and bible. Morning Tea provided. 

https://mailchi.mp/a2a3033f8e37/justice-through-service?e=166f7920a0
https://news.anglicanmissions.org.nz/enews-300625?ecid=ACsprvsmecaHNEASz1eyb_x0pXXsVFMX68s20VHbt9qRm2NNGHCNGPAzfIFpYP9Fc544-d__Bzj6


If you have notices for the Newsletter please email the Parish Office by        
9am Wednesday morning.  

Date Time Event 

July 5th  Toy Library Sale & Repair Cafe 

July 13th 9.30am Family Service 

   

Church Administrator: Sylvia O’Leary 
 

office@chartwellchurch.org.nz or Ph: 07 855 7434.  
 

Office hours: 9.00am—2.30pm Tuesday to Friday. 
Bank Account for Donations:  
Chartwell Cooperating Parish. 03-1557-0012468-00 

Please remain at home if you have cold, covid or flu-like symptoms.  
Many in our community are vulnerable and will appreciate it if you do not come to the 

church premises until you are symptom free and have tested negative. Thank you. 

Eco Corner   
Recent headlines have raised concerns about microplastics in our bodies and the 
harm they may be doing. Scientists say it could be years before we have a full    
understanding of how these tiny plastic particles are affecting human health.  
But we do know they have been found from the depths of the Mariana Trench to 
the heights of Mount Everest. And we know that plastic is accumulating in our   
bodies, too. 
What are microplastics? 
Scientists generally define “microplastics” as pieces less than 5 millimeters long. 
Nanoplastics, which measure less than 1 micrometer, are the smallest of these and 
the most likely to get into our blood and tissues. Microplastics mostly come from 
larger plastics, which degrade with use or when they aren’t disposed of properly. 
More than one-third of plastic produced today is for packaging, including single-use 
items like food containers that largely end up as waste. A discarded plastic bag or 
bottle that makes its way to the ocean or a beach gets hit with ultraviolet light, heat 
and sand abrasion. From there, it breaks down into an enormous number of micro- 
and nano-plastics. 
How do they get into our bodies? 
These micro- and nanoplastics end up in our air, soil, water and food. Humans 
breathe in these particles and ingest them. Some research suggests plants directly 
take them up from the soil and incorporate them into their roots. The higher up the 
food chain an animal is, the greater the concentration of microplastics likely to be 
found inside them. 
What can we do to avoid or minimize micro and nano plastics? 
Limit use of single use plastics, choosing natural fibres over synthetic clothing, and 
using a microfibre –catching laundry bag. Avoid personal care products with        
microbeads and support products with eco-friendly packaging. Properly recycle 
plastics and support local clean up efforts. Advocate for policies that reduce plastic 
production and encourage alternatives that are biodegradable and sustainable. 

mailto:office@chartwellchurch.org.nz

